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Dear Pastor and Church,

Every Door in ‘24

Our theme verse this year at FBBC is Acts 542, “And daily in the temple, and in every house,
they ceased not to teach and preach Jesus Christ.” So far in 2024, over 4600 homes in
Fluvanna county have received a marked John/Romans with a clear plan of salvation. We
have a map displayed at our church services, and it has been exciting to see that the eastern
portion of the county has now been reached, either by mailings or door-to-door visitation.
Please pray as we continue in our effort to get the gospel into the more remote places in this
rural county, for the Word to bear fruit.

June happenings

On June 15, a teen group from Temple Baptist
in Dulles, Virginia, joined us for a short
missions trip to see a church plant. Youth
pastor Scott Devane and his wife brought
eleven teens, who helped us to deliver gospel
packets on Saturday. We were thankful for so
many willing hands and feet, particularly in the
hot summer, who delivered over 650 packets.

On Sunday, they arrived early and helped us
with setting up for the church services and
served as greeters. We were blessed with the




teens’ special music, and Bro. Devane preached for
our Sunday school and morning service. Then, they
helped us with packing up after the church service. In
all, they were a big encouragement and a blessing!

. A family that had been saved earlier in the year moved
~ back to Buffalo, New York, right after the school year.
We were delighted to get to see them one more time
as they returned to Virginia for the last load of
belongings in June. William and Ava both followed the
Lord in baptism this last Sunday, and we are praying
for them to become active and faithful in the church there in New York. We had a good
conversation with Rich during the visit and are praying that he, too, will be saved.

Looking forward . ..

In addition to continued mailings and door-to-door work, plans for outreach in August
through October include hosting a booth at the county fair from August 15-17. Please pray
with us for wisdom to prepare, for the right location for our booth, and for opportunities to
witness and make connections with people as we pass out water and gospel literature.

On September 14, we will be setting up our church booth at Fork Union Day. This will be
the first time for us to attend this event. As Fork Union is several miles south of Palmyra,
we are hoping to meet more contacts from the southern portion of the county where we
have been focusing our door-to-door visitation in these last few months.

Then on October 19 we are planning a Day at the Park for families, with a Bible lesson,
crafts, and games. Invites for this event will be included in door-to-door packets, handed
out at the fair and at Fork Union Day, as well as advertisements put in the local paper and
on social media. Please pray with us as we prepare, for wisdom and then for a good turnout
from the community.

Thank you for praying for our family, and for the work here at Foundations Bible Baptist
Church in Palmyra, Virginia.

Yours for souls in Fluvanna County,
Scot and Julie Jobe
(434) 270-4894 (church)

foundationsbbc@gmail.com
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